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Diary Dates  
 

November  

Monday 2 nd    Hot Shots Tennis (3/4)  

Wednesday 4 th  Kindy Transition (until 12.30)  

  Year 12 General Maths Exam  

   Year 12 Geography Exam  

Wed 4 th ð Fri 6th  Year 10 Kayak Camp 

Thursday 5 th   Year 12 Modern History Exam  

Mon 9 th ð Thurs 12th  Automotive  

Monday 9 th   Year 12 Legal Studies Exam  

Tuesday 10 th   YP Girls Cricket Gala  

Wednesday 18 th  Kindy Transition (all day)  

Friday 20 th   Bushfire Recovery  

   Comm emoration  

   Last day for year 11õs 

Friday 27 th   Year 7/8 Transition Day  

Monday 30 th   STUDENT FREE DAY 

 

December  

Tuesday 1 st  Presentation Night (AT YAS)  

Friday 4 th   Year 7/8 Transition Day  

Final Day for Year 10õs 

Mon 7 th ð Fri 11th   Activities Week  

Friday 11 th   R-11 Reports  

   School Finishes 2.05pm  

  

  

  

 

  

  Growing Minds, Shaping Hearts, Changing Lives  

Issue 10    30th October  2020 

PRINCIPALõS MESSAGE 

Last week we said farewell  to the Year 12 class 

of 2020 . 

Well here we are after five years. This is the 

group that has shared my five -year journey at 

Yorketown Area School and we finish our time 

together . 

An eclect ic group with a mixture of large  

personalities an d contemplative personalities. 

There have been som e interesting battles 

within the group. Over time these tussles have 

mellowed somewhat as the students have 

developed an awareness of the impact of 

their words and actions. (Warning ð there is still 

progress to be made). I have heard things I 

wish I hadnõt, definitely seen things I wish I 

hadnõt and discussed things I hadnõt imagined! 

Learning has at times been sporadic but this year we have seen excellent growth in the students 

and some outstanding pieces of work. There has been laughter, pain, tears, sadn ess, joy, 

frustration (and that is just from staff!). We hope that your time at Yorketown Area School has not 

only provided traditional learning but developed your personal moral compass, leadership and 

empathy. Now more than ever, knowledge is not enough,  skills are not enough , we need people 

who are strong enough to act with integrity and truthfulness.  

So where to from here?  Some of you may have a clear path forward but for many of you it will 

zig-zag as you move through casual work, study, moving out f rom home, perhaps moving from 

Yorke Peninsula. Travel may be delayed but that gives you more time to save. So how do adults 

òadviseó young people to traverse those first years out of school? Explore, try different  



 

experiences and look for opportunities. My expertise is in advising young people in school rather 

than out, so I have turned to some great Australians to help me:  

 òAt some point in life you have to get up off the couch, walk out the front door and just see 

where life takes you.ó  Denise Scott   

 òWe rise to a challenge and set a course. We take a decision. You put your mind to something. 

Just deciding to do it gets you halfway there. Daring to try. ó Tim Winton, Breath  

òMaybe we'd all be much more effective communicators if we all shut up more.ó   

òtiming, planning, luck, belief. I reckon thatõs like life.ó 

òThe whole point of life is doing whatõs 

right, not whatõs easy.ó Trent Dalton ð 

Boy swallows universe  

So with that advice we send you on your 

way. Look forward, be brave and be 

kind. Good luck   

Fiona Haselgrove  

 

 

Introducing our new Secondary (7 -12) and Wellbeing Coordinator ð 

Tash Bedding  

As the Secondary (7 -12) and wellbeing coordinator at YAS from 2021 -24 I am looking forward to 

working with students, staff, and families. I know thereõs been loads of exciting programs and 

learning happening in the secondary years at YAS and I canõt wait to develop these further and 

extend studentsõ engagement and connections with the world.  

While Iõm originally from Point Turton and Warooka, Iõve worked at Roxby Downs and Minlaton for 

most of my teaching and leadership career in classrooms from Reception through to Year 12 and 

have focused on teaching Media Studies, English, HASS  and Digital Technologies among other 

things! I love working with students to develop their individual potential and guide them on a 

future pathway that is personally satisfying and rewarding. My own three adult children have all 

taken different paths afte r leaving school, one into vocational employment, one into university 

study, and the other into a full -time trade apprenticeship as a boilermaker. My youngest two 

children Marli and Max have attended YCCC for a few years and Marli will be joining YAS as a 

Reception student in 2021 (she is ridiculously excited!). My husband runs a gardening and 

maintenance business locally and we like to be active in our community.  

The Southern Yorke Peninsula is an amazing place to live and work and we are spoilt with 

natur ally rich resources, a range of thriving industries, a variety of great people, and an amazing 

team of staff at YAS to support our young people in their diverse learning. You will probably see 

me around at YAS and in the community throughout Term 4, so ple ase come up and have a 

chat. Looking forward to working with you all!  

Tasha Bedding  

7-12 & Wellbeing Coordinator 2021 -2024 

 

https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/1405064


 

WHOLE SCHOOL 

Little Athletics   

Sally and Mark have brought Little Athletics to Yorketown. It is for young people aged 5  - 15 who 

want to improve skills in running, shotput, discus, long  and high jump and h urdles. 

Tuesdays 3:30 ð 5pm (Term s 1 and 4)  

Yorketown Area School  

$93 per season  

Phone Sally or Mark for info:  0417805430 

 

Photo completion for 2021 journal  

We are pleased to anno unce the winner this year is Isobel Meyer 

with a beautiful photograph of a salt lake. Isobel wins $100 

towards school costs in 2021.  

Aerosol Deodorants  

A recent incident involving aerosol deodorants resulted in several students needing to be treated 

for asthma. The school has a policy of no aerosol deodorants so could you please ensure that if 

your child/children need to apply deodorant during the day tha t they bring only roll -on or stick 

deodorants.  

Thank you for your support and cooperation in this matter.  

 

STEM 

Ardrossan and Yorketown Area Schools are very 

proud to have been awarded the South Australian  

Area School Leaderõs Association (SAASLA) 2020 

Best Practice Award.  

AAS & YAS won the award for their co -delivered 

Stage 1 Business Innovation Shark Tank eSchool 

program.  

Thank you to the award sponsor, Credit Union SA 

and to SAASLA. Congratulations and thank you to 

all staff and students involved in th e program : in 

particular Cherie Beech (AAS) and Stephen Talbot 

(YAS). 

This was our inaugural year and we look forward to 

the program continuing in 2021 and beyond.  

Fiona Haselgrove  (YAS Principal) & Margaret Roads (AAS Principal ) 



 

Book Week Celebrations  

On  Wednesday 21 st October, we celebrated Book Week. The theme of the 2020 Book Week was  

Creatures and Wild Minds.õ Ms Rushbrook, Ms French and the Year 10 students organised a range 

of exciting activities for students from R -12 to participate in. Some of the se activities included 

painting creatures on block segments and rearranging them to create a curious creature, 

drawing and creating curious creatures, a Kahoot! about some well -known books, reading 

outside on the grass, making Gumnut babies and making book  marks. The Junior School also had 

a Zoom  meeting with Tania McCartney, who is an author and illustrator. Some of her books 

include, Australia Illustrated  and Fauna.  Many of the students dressed up as their favourite book 

characters. It was an excellent da y and we all enjoyed celebrating the magic of books and 

reading!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tania McCartney 'Zooming' with the Junior School  Year 11 student, Sally  Page, assisting Year 2 student  

Mackenzie Michels -Preuss 

Creating the character, E vie from the book, 

'Evie and  Bog ' 
Painting curi ous creatures on block 

segments  

The fabulous Book Week costumes in the Junior S chool  



 

Fire Recovery Day  

Friday 20 th November Yorketown Area School 11am -2pm  

On Friday 20 th November, Yorketown Area School will be hosting a Fire Recovery Day in 

remembrance of the 2019 Yorketown and Edithburgh fire. Whilst the event was stressful and 

saddening for all of those involved, we are trying to focus on some of the positives that came  as 

a result. Our strong community spirit and resilience became evident and our local Emergency 

Services became more recognised.   

There will be lots of engaging activities offered to students and community members on the day. 

Ms Flynn received a grant that will be spent on creating a mural for the Edithburgh CFS  station. 

This will be painted by students and community members on the day. Our Pastoral Support 

worker, Louise has organised the Red Cross to deliver their ôPillowcase Programõ to students in 

Years 3-6 and Headspace  to run some sessions about Mental Health. The local CFS will be 

bringing a fire truck to the school for students to explore and running activities, such as a fire drill 

and shooting targets with a hose. SAPOL will have a disp lay and be available for discussion. 

Students and members of the community will be invited to record their experiences of the fire so 

that these can be archived for the future. The Stansbury Lions Club have donated a clown to 

help lighten the mood and run workshops with s tudents. The ABC Radio station will be 

broadcasting the event on the day.  

We are looking forward to hosting this important event to recognise a very significant and 

challenging time in our local communityõs history. Stay tuned  for further details closer to the date.  

 

 

BYOD ð 2020 

Secondary  ð all senior students (10,11,12) should be 

bringing their own device. Students can connect to our 

internet and drives. Students also get free Office 365 for 

up to five personal devices. If you are looking at 

purchasing devices check battery life and look for 8 

hours or more . We do allow charges to be used but 

they must be electrically tested at school.  

We have some older devices available to students to 

borrow from the library for lessons.  

Middle School  ð we are encouraging Middle School student to BYOD. There are class laptop 

trolleys but there are many advantages of using your own device. School laptops will be phased 

out.  

Junior School  ð has laptop trolleys and iPads. Students do not requ ire their own device.  

 

 

 



 

Welcome to Hollywood!  

Middle and Senior School Social  

On Wednesday, September 16 th 2020, our Middle and Senior School held a Hollywood themed 

social. There were prizes and food available for purchase. There were five award winners 

throughout the night. The prizes went to Kaitlyn Lambert and Alyck Smith for the best dressed and 

Reef Kammermann and Rachelle Launer, who busted a move and proved to be the best 

dancers on the night. Ayla Taheny was the lucky winner of the door prize.  

Many thanks go out to the following people:  

Julie Johnson for selling the tickets.  

Amy Loe chel and Rebecca Barlow for supplying the food and beverages in the canteen.  

Alyck Smith, Max Gutsche and Charlotte Barlow for being our DJs.  

Mr. Butler  for hanging up the lights and the curtains.  

Isobel Meyer and Ms Flynn for organising and taking the photos.  

Tammy, Ms Haselgrove, Ms French, Mr Bucke rfield, Ms Rushbrook, Louise, Ms Sandric and Mr 

Tablot for supervising the night.  

The social committee (Logan Hayes, Amy Gray, Caitlin Trengove, Olivia Lloyd, Rachel Pedler, Tori 

Savage, Bella Fry, Taylor Smith, Sarah Davies and Natasha Davies) for organising the event and 

the decorations.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The delicious food prepared by our Home Ec 

students and served in acc ordance to COVID -

19 regulations  

Argh Me Hearties! The Junior School present their 

production, 'Pirates and Mermaids'  

Students sharing their learning with their p arents in 

the Year 3/4 classroom  

 

Learning Expo  

On Wednesday 24 th September, Yorketown Area School held the annual Learning Expo to 

showcase the studentõs wonderful learning. The Junior School performed  their ôPirates and 

Mermaidsõ production to the whole school community. Lots of hard work from the Junior S chool 

students and teachers went into preparing for this and it certainly showed on the day. The 

Middle School students presented their Problem Based  Learning projects and solutions about 

protecting the safety and rights of animals. Ms Mackõs Home Ec students prepared a scrumptious 

spread for afternoon tea and Ms Haselgrove delivered some information about SACE. All of the 

students and teachers were in volved in mini lessons to exhibit some of the learning and teaching 

strategies used in our classrooms. There was lots of positive feedback from parents and 

caregivers and the students were proud to show their learning.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


